
CLRC Executive Committee Meeting

September 18, 2006

2:30 p.m.

CLRC Headquarters

Attending:  Betsy Elkins, Steve Frisbee, Ann Harris, Penelope Klein

Excused:  Bob Brown, Barbara Grimes

I. Presentation from Green & Seifter, Auditors

The Executive Committee joined the Finance Committee meeting at 2:30 p.m. to hear a presentation by Terry McCarthy, Partner, Green & Seifter, on the recent audit.  The presentation will be made to the full Board of Trustees during the meeting on October 5, 2006.  During the presentation, it was recommended by the auditor that CLRC adopt the accrual method of accounting.  There is one caution:  the State Library requires its annual report to reflect cash accounts but it was decided that these reports can still be generated for this purpose.  It was recommended that this change be made and sent to the Board for its approval.  Moved (Mary Lou Caskey), seconded and approved.

II. Approval of Minutes from August 2, 2006

M (Betsy)/ S(Steve)/ A
III. Financial Reports

Betsy, as chair of the Finance Committee, reported that 76% of the membership has renewed.  The Finance Committee has met and approved the check and deposit register as well as the financial reports as of August 31, 2006.  The interest from July and August was $2,500, surpassing the total interest from 2005.  

IV. Executive Director’s Report

Penelope elaborated on her written report, emphasizing that the staff is busy doing productive work and also preparing for the annual meeting.

V. Approval of Board Agenda

Members of the committee reviewed the proposed agenda for the October 5 meeting, made a few changes, and approved it by consensus.

VI. Old Business

a. Annual meeting – the annual meeting planning is on track, the staff is working with the caterer, and reservations are coming in steadily.

b. Personnel Manual/Organization Chart – the manual is at the attorney’s for review.  Penelope asked for feedback on the organization chart from committee members.

VII. New Business
a. CLRC Holiday Schedule – Penelope presented the CLRC end of year holiday schedule for the Executive Board’s information.  

b. LSTA grant – The 2007-08 LSTA application for $17,000 will be submitted by CLRC for the purpose of updating computers.  
c. Penelope and Nancy are in the process of hiring an intern for IT work.  He will be working for 150 hours at $10.00 per hour.  

d. The website is almost finished and the staff will now be updating the content.  

VIII. Date of next meeting

The dates of the next Board meetings and Executive Committee meetings will be set at the re-organizational meeting to be held after the annual meeting on Thursday, October 5.  

IX. Adjournment

M (Steve)/ S (Betsy)/ A at 4:20

